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¶1.  (SBU) Summary.  Economic Counselor and Brazilian 
Ambassador to El Salvador delivered June 1 the reftel talking 
points to Minister of Economy Yolanda de Gavidia.  The GOES 
has formed a small committee on ethanol production and 
alternative fuels, composed of representatives from the 
Ministries of Economy, Agriculture and Environment and 
President Saca's staff.  The GOES is eager to participate in 
the initiative, but wants to be clear what is involved and 
does not want to have the issue politicized.  Minister de 
Gavidia would like to meet with USG and Brazilian Government 
authorities as soon as possible to discuss El Salvador's 
participation in more detail.  She also said that she would 
provide more information about El Salvador's activities, 
plans and concerns on the issue, but the person she said 
would be the point of contact quit the Ministry of Economy 
later that day.  In his June 1 speech to the nation marking 
his third anniversary in office, President Saca also said he 
would present a law to encourage investment in and 
development of renewable energy resources.  End Summary. 
 
¶2. (U) On June 1, Economic Counselor and Brazilian Ambassador 
to El Salvador Eduardo Prisco delivered the reftel talking 
points to Minister of Economy (MINEC) Yolanda de Gavidia and 
the person in charge of Hydrocarbon Affairs at MINEC Gina 
Navas de Hernandez.  The Minister wanted to know more about 
the initiative, including whether it involved developing 
ethanol for export to the USA.  The Brazilian Ambassador and 
Econ Counselor explained that the purpose of the initiative 
was to create alternative energy resources for domestic 
consumption, not export to the USA.  De Gavidia said she was 
eager to sit down with the parties (USG, Brazil, and perhaps 
the IDB) as soon as possible to talk in more detail about 
next steps. 
 
¶3. (SBU) De Gavidia said alternative energy production was a 
complex undertaking involving many issues, including, fuel 
and food prices, environment, agricultural and potentially 
political impacts.  She did not want the issue to be 
politicized as a USA versus Venezuelan issue.  She talked 
about a potential price stabilization fund and said Colombia 
had adopted one as part of its overall alternative energy 
strategy.  De Gavidia said she would soon travel to Colombia 
to learn more about the Colombian's approach.  The Brazilian 
Ambassador said Brazil had a price stabilization fund, but 
had discontinued it. 
 
¶4. (U)  The GOES has been working closely with the 
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InterAmerican Development Bank (IDB) and Navas said an IDB 
consultant would soon be coming to El Salvador to discuss 
possible financing options.  De Gavidia also emphasized that 
whatever discussions that were held with sugar refineries 
about potential ethanol production should also include the 
sugar cane growers, who feel they have not been well enough 
informed on the initiative.  She agreed to provide additional 
information regarding El Salvador's activities, plans and 
concerns regarding alternative fuel development.  De Gavidia 
said that a small committee of representatives from the 
Ministries of Economy, Agriculture and Environment and from 
the Secretario Tecnico (President Saca's staff) had been 
formed to coordinate the issue for the GOES.  She added that 
Gina Navas de Hernandez would be the GOES point of contact. 
We learned on June 6 that Navas resigned her position at 
MINEC within the last few days.  The Deputy to Navas, 
Francisco Cruz, is now in charge of hydrocarbon issues at the 
Ministry of Economy and will be the point of contact for the 
initiative.  His email address is fcruz@minec.gob.sv.  He can 
be reached by telephone at 503-2231-5875. 
 
¶5. (U)  President Saca addressed the nation on June 1 marking 
his third anniversary in office.  In that address, he said he 
would propose a law that would provide fiscal incentives for 
alternative energy development.  Post will provide more 
information on that proposal as details become available. 
Glazer


